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Epistle – 2 Cor 9:6-11; Gospel – Lk 6:31-36, Tone 1 

 

DIVINE LITURGIES FOR THIS WEEK 
 
 

18th Sunday After Pentecost, Sept. 30, 2012 
9:00 AM Lit. For God’s Blessings on Our Parishioners 
11:30 AM Lit. + Josef Rylyk  

r/by Rosalie & Eugene Naumenko 
Monday, October 1, 2012  
7:20 AM Lit. Special Intention, Health of the Children 
 r/by Luba and Paul Brown 
Tuesday, October 2, 2012 
7:20 AM Lit. + Brunhilde Cote r/by Tom & Linda Molnar 
Wednesday, October 3, 2012 
7:20 AM Lit. + Mecha & Ed Hershock r/by Family 
Thursday, October 4, 2012 
7:20 AM Lit. + Cecelia & Walter Sweryd r/by Family 
Friday, October 5, 2012 
8:45 AM Lit. + Anne Safko r/by Mary Blois 
Saturday, October 6, 2012 
8:00 AM Lit. and Pan. + George & Maria Tulnew 
 r/by Nicholas & Olga Tulnew 
5:00 PM Lit. + Anna Stek r/by Ann Marie Stek 
19th Sunday After Pentecost, October 7, 2012 
Epistle – 2 Cor 11:31-12:9; Gospel – Lk 7:11-16 
9:00 AM Lit. + Dr. Bruce Andrew Bradley 
 r/by Sister, Helen Bodnar 
11:30 AM Lit. For God’s Blessings on Our Parishioners 
 

 

Epistle Readers, 11:00 a.m. Liturgy: 
Nancy Bialkowski 9/30/12 
Peter Baralecki 10/7/12 
Kennety Bialkowski 10/14/12 
Joan Zaleski 10/21/12 

 
Holy Name Society will meet on Tuesday, Oct. 2 
at 8 PM in the church hall. 
 
Religious Education For Children   

Sunday catechism classes in preparation for 
First Penance and First Solemn Holy Communion 
will begin on Sunday October 14.  Classes will be 
held  in the school  from 10am  to 11am.  This is a 
two year program.  Children baptized at a church 
other than Assumption Catholic Church, need to 
bring a copy of their Baptism Certificate. 

 
Liturgy Requests 

We ask that if you have dates on which you 
would like a liturgy offered that you make those 
requests as early as possible. The Mass Schedule 
Book for 2013 will not be available until November 
1, 2012.  Requests for liturgy dates will be 
assigned in the order in which they are received. 
Contact the rectory office to make your requests; 
call after Nov. 1 for 2013 liturgies. 
 
Parish Pastoral Council 

The Parish Pastoral Council meets periodically 
in the church hall to discuss and plan parish 
business. The task assigned to the pastoral council 
is to assist the pastor with their advice and 
practical cooperation in matters pertinent to the 
pastoral work in the parish. I would like to thank 
the council members who served the parish for 
the past two years. Please know that I am grateful 
to each one of you, who took the time to express 
your opinions, whether praises or concerns. In the 
month of  December, I will elect a couple of  new 
people  for the pastoral council and submit their 
names for the approval to the Archbishop Stefan. 
Some old members from the council will be asked 
to continue to serve on the council, but I will also 
add new people every so often,  to give as many 
parishioners as possibe the opportunity to serve 
our parish.  

 
First Friday Sick Calls 
 The sick and aged of the parish will be visited 
this Friday, Oct. 5, following the morning liturgy.  
If you know of someone who cannot attend church 
and would like to receive the sacraments at home, 
call the rectory at 732-826-0767. 
 
Sr. Yosaphata’s 50th  Anniversary  
of Religious Profession  

On Sunday, December  2nd, 2012  at our 
parish we will celebrate a Divine Liturgy in  
thanksgiving  for  Sr. Yosaphata’s  50th  
Anniversary of Religious Profession as a Missionary 
Sister of Mother of God.  Sister Yosaphata will 
renew her religious vows at the Liturgy celebrated 
by Metropolitan-Archbishop Stefan Soroka. On that 
day, there will be only one Liturgy at 10:00 am 
followed by a buffet banquet at the school hall.  

Tickets for the banquet will be $10 per 
person, and they may be purchased from the 
rectory or school office by filling out the form that 
will be attached to the church bulletin in October. 
Please join our parish for this  joyous occasion of 
Sister’s Yosaphata commitment to God and our 
Church. 
 
Ukrainian Festival  

October 6, 2012 
Ukrainian American Cultural Center of NJ 
60 North Jefferson Rd., Whippany,  NJ. 
11:30 a.m.—7 p.m.,  Zabava 8 p.m. - 1 a.m. 

Rain or Shine 
Cemetery News 

The days are getting shorter, the leaves are 
starting to fall, the weather is getting cooler and our 
thoughts turn to cleaning and sprucing up and 
preparing for winter. We should not neglect our 
cemetery! Those who have loved ones interred in our 
cemetery should take a trip to Assumption  
Cemetery and clean up the dead flowers and debris 
that has accumulated from your summer planting. 
Removing the debris, dead flowers, artificial 
flowers, etc. will help our groundskeeper with his 
initial task of fertilizing and lawn cutting early next 
spring and make it much easier for him to trim 
around the headstones later in the year. All of this is 
done to make your cemetery look clean and 
beautiful. 

Another deterrent to our cemetery’s 
appearance is the large amount of overgrown shrubs, 
bushes, and small trees that are placed in front of 
the memorial stones. Not only do they detract from 
the appearance of the cemetery; they impede the 
work of the grounds-keeper from trimming neatly 
around your loved ones resting place. Some shrubs, 
bushes, and trees are so overgrown that you cannot 
identify the marker unless you pull back the 
branches. If these items are not properly and neatly 
maintained, they will be removed next year. 
Remember this is your cemetery. We are certain 
that all of us want a neat and clean place for the 
repose of the remains of our loved ones. Please 
make every effort to help us maintain the cemetery 
grounds. 
 
Last Sunday’s Bulletin  

If you haven’t yet picked up last Sunday’s 
bulletin, it is available  on the table in the church 
vestibule or on our website: 

www.assumptioncatholicchurch.net 


